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PRESIDENT’S PEN

| hope you all enjoyed the August dinner meeting and the
presence of new member Amy and baby son - it was easy
to see which members are already grandparents as there
was no shortage of cradlers for baby — | didn’t even get a
turn! Perhaps next meeting.......

Back to the August dinner meeting - we had a busy night
with a speaker, Betty’s cards for sale, photos with our yellow ribbons, daffodils
— we had donations totalling $84 which will be passed on to our local Cancer
group — and KTA activities. Thank you to all members for your enthusiasm and
involvement in tackling different activities for your KTA’s. We now have three
members who have completed Bronze Level and some more in the pipeline
nearing completion. For the September meeting we have two members
delivering their Pen Portraits, and others taking on Treasurer/Secretary/Chair
roles for the night which will all tick off further Keys to Achievement activities.
Please be in touch with me if you would like to do something in particular at
the September meeting towards your KTA's.

Remember we have NZ President Hellen Swales attending our AGM meeting in
October and she will present these to the deserved recipients.

Wendy has offered to be our BPW presence in Huntly on BPW day Saturday
25" August and would appreciate your support either by attending, and/ or
contributing to the hamper —see the details on this page. This is one way we
can raise awareness of the great work our organisation does on global,
national and local fronts.

Questions for our local political candidates have been emailed to each of them
and we hope to have some replies by our September meeting, so that we can
report back to you. There are plenty of issues being discussed and brought to
the fore with the election looming so this is an ideal time for us as BPW
members to ask the questions of our politicians as to where they stand on
particular issues. It’s very interesting the effect that Jacinda Ardern has had in
such a short time — clearly leadership is a big factor in voter’s decision

making.

Thank you to Gaye for providing the article on Kate Sheppard and to Janet for
the photos from an exhibition He Tohu which featured the suffragette
movement.

Kia Kaha (Stay Strong)
Trish
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COMING UP

SEPTEMBER MEETING
Monday 4™ September
From 5pm at Huntly
RSA
Meeting 5.30pm sharp
$25.00 per head
Pen Portraits
Pamela, Amy
HOSTESSES
Evelyn, Karen

Please let Gayle Scott if you
are unable to attend

826 3383 or 0212636840
scottptgy@xtra.co.nz

SEPTEMBER
BIRTHDAYS
Di Dean
COMMITTEE
MEETINGS

Monday 28" August
5.15 pm at
Cowley Stanich offices

FUTURE DATES

Monday 25™ Sept
Monday 30" October

BPWNZ DAY
Saturday 25" August
Come and join us to represent
the club on our Huntly street
stall. Hamper donations to
Cowley Stanich office
. Please contact Wendy for
information 027 202 2252
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MEMBERS AT OUR AUGUST MEETING WITH THEIR YELLOW RIBBONS
FOR PUBLICISING BPW DAY

AUGUST SPEAKER’S REPORT
KORINA VAUGHN - CLINICAL MANAGER BIRTHCARE HUNTLY

Korina Vaughn has been Clinical Manager of Huntly Birthcare since 2005. Initially training as a
nurse, Korina became a midwife in 1994, working in the old hospital until the move in 1997 to the
purpose-built centre when maternity care changed from DHB to private services with Birthcare
based in Auckland. While Birthcare provides privately operated primary birthing services, it is
publicly funded.

Korina spoke of quite a few rural primary units in NZ with 5 in Waikato. The units have a case load

team with a LMC - leading medical carer (seldom a doctor) and in Huntly there are two midwives

sharing a current caseload of 80 per year with five self employed midwives working in the area.
There has been a recent decline in births and post-natal stays in the Huntly centre which has resulted in the unit closing if no
clients are in and patients needing to contact the midwife on-call before arriving for delivery. This has resulted in the loss of
some staff members. When delivering their baby in Waikato Hospital, mothers are unable to transfer to Huntly Birthcare after
14 hours. Living rurally, they may not get the full follow-up visits when home. Some mothers choose to go into Waikato as there
is no A & E services and limited pharmacy hours in Huntly. However Birthcare Huntly provides a localised service meeting
community needs with free pregnancy scans, high breast feeding rate, maternity quality safety programme and supporting LMC
midwives. There is a low transfer rate as women are screened better with grading of risk factors to determine appropriate
birthing situations and the family can stay in. Staff also watch for post-natal depression and ensure mothers are ready to go
home safely. Birthing at Waikato Hospital is recommended for those with complications or health issues, with more
interventions used.

Overall, many new mothers do not understand what their options are. To keep Huntly Birthcare operating we need to promote
it as it definitely meets the needs of our individual new mums. Thank you to Korina for the great work she and the team are

doing for our mothers and babies in Huntly.
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KATE SHEPPARD - 1847 — 1934

Kate Sheppard was the leading light of the New Zealand women’s suffrage
movement. In recent years her contribution to New Zealand’s identity has been
acknowledged on the $10 note and a commemorative stamp. Born in Liverpool in
1847, Kate Malcolm migrated to Christchurch in her early twenties and in 1871
married merchant Walter Sheppard. In 1885 she joined the new WCTU, which
advocated women'’s suffrage as a means to fight for liquor prohibition. For Kate

Sheppard, suffrage quickly became an end in itself. Speaking for a new generation,

she argued, ‘We are tired of having a “sphere” doled out to us, and of being told that

”

anything outside that sphere is “unwomanly”.

Sheppard travelled the country, writing to newspapers, holding public meetings and lobbying members of Parliament.
Opposition was fierce. As Wellington resident Henry Wright wrote, women were ‘recommended to go home, look after their
children, cook their husbands’ dinners, empty the slops, and generally attend to the domestic affairs for which Nature designed
them’; they should give up ‘meddling in masculine concerns of which they are profoundly ignorant’. Many ideas that Sheppard
promoted were related to improving the situation and status of women —in particular, she was concerned about establishing

legal and economic independence of women from men.

In 1893 Kate Sheppard and her fellow suffragists gathered the signatures of nearly 32,000 women to demonstrate the
groundswell of support for their cause. A 270-m-long petition — then the largest ever presented to Parliament — was unrolled
across the chamber of the House with dramatic effect. Despite the opposition of Premier Richard Seddon, the Electoral Act 1893
was passed by both houses of Parliament and became law on 19 September. The news took New Zealand by storm and inspired
suffrage movements all over the world. She was highly active in getting women to register as vote and as a result, nearly two-

thirds of women cast a vote.

Kate Sheppard continued to work at home and abroad for women'’s rights — from contraception to freedom from the corset. She
became president of the National Council of Women of New Zealand (NCW) and editor of TheWhite Ribbon the first newspaper
in New Zealand to be owned, managed and published solely by women. In 1909 she was elected honorary vice-president of the
International Council of Women. She was not wholly occupied with advancing women's rights, however, also finding time to
promote political reforms such as proportional representation, binding referendums, and a Cabinet elected directly by
Parliament. Sheppard outlived two husbands, her only son, and her only grandchild. She died on 13 July 1934, a year after the

first woman MP, Labour’s Elizabeth McCombs, entered Parliament.

WE ARE TIRED OF HAVING

A ‘SPHERE’ DOLED OUT TO
US, AND OF BEING TOLD THAT
ANYTHING OUTSIDE THAT SPHERE
IS ‘'UNWOMANLY. WE WANT TO BE
NATURAL JUST FOR A CHANGE ...
WE MUST BE OURSELVES AT
ALL RISKS.

KATE SHEPPARD

New Zealand Suffragist Leader




PHOTOS FROM JANET’S VISIT TO HE TOHU EXHIBITION IN WELLINGTON

He Tohu means a declaration treaty or petition. New Zealand’s new archive exhibition opened in the National library
of New Zealand in Wellington during early 2017. The exhibition features three important NZ constitutional
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documents — one being the 1893 Women'’s Suffrage Petition

n 1893 Aotearoa New Zealand became

he first country in the world in which all
omen gained the right to vote in general

lections — thanks to the women who created

organised and signed the Women’s Suffrage
Petition. For New Zealanders today, that
victory is a proud moment in a struggle for
equality that is still continuing.

1893 A “monster” year
Ka tuku poti ngh thne katos mai i
te tau 1879. Waihoki ¢ hiahia ana
te hunga wahine ki te tuku pati kia
rangona ai te reo a ngd wihine ki
16 piramata. Koia tétehi tino hiahia
a te rdpu whai whakamana wahine |
te rau tau tekau mi iwa.

he

knew that if the law was not changed
before the election they would have
to wait, at the very least, three more
years for women to vote. Similar
petitions had been presented to
Parliament in 1891 (signed by about
9,000 women), and 1892 (signed by
about 20,000)

The 1893 petition was, in the words
of its main organiser Kate Sheppard,
“a monster”, Combined with a number
of smaller petitions, it had nearly
32,000 signatures representing

almost a quarter of all adult women

in the country,

T T —
[ ——

Who signed the
petition, and where?

Some people said that women did not
really want the vote. To prove them
wrong, the Petition was intended to
be signed by women only. However, a
handful of men did sign. Women were
supposed to be 21 to sign the Petition,
but some younger women signed too.

There are signatures on the Petition
from as far away as Ahipara in the far
north and Bluff in the far south. There
are hardly any from the central North
Island, North Taranaki, the East Cape

or Nelson. Twelve smaller women’s
suffrage petitions, presented at the same
time, have not survived. These petitions
may have covered those areas.

An extraordinary
document

The signed sheets were sent from around the
country back to Kate Sheppard in Christchurch,
who glued all 546 pages together and wound

them around a broom handle into one big roll.

The finished Petition is 274 metres long.
Unrolled, it would reach from here, across the
road, and up the steps of Parliament to the front
doors, There are about 24,000 signatures on the
Petition. The 12 smaller suffrage petitions are
believed to have had a further 8,000 signatures.

Even in back lanes

and alleys, resolute-
looking female
members of the
committee present
themselves at every Mary Miiller
door, with petition 1869
in hand, and volubly
explain their mission.

Their enthusiasm is
infectious.

- The Auckland Star,
1893

Change is coming, but why is
New Zealand only to follow?
Why not take the initiative?

1997 to today

HOW FAR WE'VE COME HERE, LET M

GIVE YoU A
LEG-UP /

Equal Pay Act
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THE ONLY WAY TO HAVE A FRIEND
BY JENNY MAGEE — (OUR DECEMBER SPEAKER)

CONFESSION TIME
“I'm a people watcher, and what fascinates me most is relationships”.

In a restaurant last week, | watched three women arrive, embrace, and settle in at a corner table for an evening of
food and companionship. As their meal progressed and the laughter snowballed, other diners occasionally stopped
to look. Straining to overhear what could generate such hilarity, and wondering, perhaps if wine was making it all a
bit messy. But there was no wine, just sheer delight in each other's company. As each shared their news, the other
two listened as though it was the most riveting stuff they'd heard all day.

Watching from my table over the course of the evening, there was laughter, teasing, touch, tears, and
companionable silence - all the things that reinforce deep connection. And it made me reflect on the importance of
having such people in our lives. Those we know will love and stand by us, no matter what.

It seems that as society becomes noisier and more superficially connected, we are losing - in both quality and
guantity - those friendships that sustain our wellbeing. How many people could you call, in need, at 3am, who would
instantly be there for you? How different is your response from, perhaps ten years ago? Are there more or fewer
such people?

The women left the restaurant at the same time as | did, and as we waited to pay for our meals, | asked about their
evening. 'Oh, this is our monthly catch-up', they said. 'We met twenty years ago when we worked in the same office.
We became a sort of sisterhood then. Now we live in different cities and talk almost every day, but this dinner is our
favourite time. We realised we don't need wine to get us talking and the belly laughs top up our souls for another
month.'

From these joyous friends, then, three lessons.

e Friendships might start by accident, but they are sustained through intention. Distance is irrelevant.

e Friendships grow when we really see each other, and when we allow ourselves to be seen.

e Friendship and laughter fills our souls. Being drunk on each other's company is the best sort of
hangover.

Nurturing relationships, friendships, is some of the hardest work we do and also the most rewarding.
As Ralph Waldo Emerson said, 'The only way to have a friend is to be one.' And, as with all things, it's the quality
that matters.
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President:
Trish Foy
828 7590 or 021 840 022
Past President:
Janet Gibb
(07) 824 6737 or 027 4753397
Secretary:
Jan Shand
021 848 043
Treasurer/ Vice President
Wendy Horrox
828 8915 or 027 202 2252
Catering:
Gayle Scott
826 3383 or 021 263 6840
Other Committee:
Karen Putwain, Shelley Lynch

We welcome your ideas, suggestions to
improve our club.

THE INTERNATIONAL COLLECT
We ask

That we meet together as women, not allowin
beliefs, religiamationality, ethnicity or language
come between us.

That these meetings enable us to move forwal
advance the status of women throughout the

That the value of women be recognized in ouf
families, our communities, our workplaces, ouj
country and the world.

That we use our good ideas, our knowledge, &
experience to promote the worth of women.

That we combine our strengths to move iforwa
peace, in serenity and in love.

That women of all generations will do their pa
achieve harmony and equality among all hum
beings.

AIMS OF BPW

BPW International aims to unite business and professional
women in all parts of the world to:

1. Wor k for women's: A ec
opportunity and representation in economic, civil
political life.

2. Encourage and supportwomegrand | s t o:
their professi a | and | eader shi
|l ifelong education and
benefit of others, locally, nationally and internatio

3. Advocate: A for the aiest
women A for human -gensijvel
perspectives.

4. Under t a-Wwide:networkingoanebperation
bet ween business a-rdfit p]
projects that help women gain economic indepen

to present the views
women
to international organisations and agencies, and
business, governments and civil society.

BULLETIN CONTRIBWN®O

Please email them to ghancocknz@gmail.com bytibéth® month.
Contributions to our bulletin are welcome from all club members.




